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8:15 - 8:30 Open entry (students to use doorway closest to Kiss n' Ride)
8:30- 10:36 Learning Block
10:36 - 10:51 Recess
10:51-11:31 Learning Block
11:31-12:31 Lunch
12:31-1:54 Learning Block
1:54-2:09 Recess
2:09 - 3:00 Learning Block

3:00 Dismissal

Translate
Please feel free to click on the Translate button on the newsletter
to choose your language of preference! (Arabic, Spanish,
Portuguese, Polish, Italian, Vietnamese, Hindi etc.)
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Community Information and School updates

Thrive newsletter: October Edition

I speak, write and listen as Jesus would want me to
I care about others and speak up for them
I am honest
I think carefully before I react or speak
I respect all people and their languages
I listen to the Word of God
Because I have a voice, I will use it lovingly, and I will live my life
like Jesus.



The virtue of the month of October is empathy.
An Empathetic Person..

Is con�dent in the dignity of selves and others
Believes that the cross is the ultimate sign of forgiveness
Seeks and grants permission

Judge your neighbor’s feelings by your own, and in every matter be
thoughtful. (Sir. 31:15)

The month of October each year is dedicated to the Most Holy Rosary. This is primarily because
the liturgical feast of Our Lady of the Rosary is celebrated annually on October 7. It was instituted
to honour the Blessed Virgin Mary in gratitude for the protection that she gives the Church in
answer to the praying of the Rosary by the faithful. That is why Pope Francis has invited all the
faithful to pray the Holy Rosary every day in October.





The Dufferin-Peel Catholic District School Board is providing an opportunity for students to self-
identify their First Nation, Métis and/or Inuit ancestry in a voluntary and con�dential manner. This
program will allow the Board to provide expanded supports, events and opportunities to First
Nation, Inuit and Métis students. Indigenous students and families will have access to culture and
language programs, funding opportunities through potential scholarships and bursaries, and
monthly programming for students and families. Relevant information will be sent directly to
students and families about upcoming cultural events and opportunities which help to build
community and a sense of Indigenous pride in DPCDSB.
Watch what Indigenous students and family members have to say about their experience:
https://youtu.be/7-fagv-27rQ
For more information and how to self-identify please visit:
https://www3.dpcdsb.org/students/indigenous-self-identi�cation



Congratulations to our newly elected Catholic School Council for
the 2024-2025 year:
Co-chair: Angela Trewartha
Co-chair: Tannice Ashman
Secretary: Tashani Parker
Treasurer: Michelle Ferreira
Parish Representative: Elaine Dantas
OAPCE Representative: Sarah Carson
Teacher Representative: Daniela Letterio
Community Member: Pam Leermakers
Principal: Sandra Viola
Voting members: Paula Mendonca, Lisa Bitonti-Bengert, Deanna Catania, Jessica Clayton,
Jonathan Walker, Vivian Correa-Pinto, Pearl Mofunanya

Welcome and thank you to all parents for attending our �rst meeting.

Our next Catholic School Council Meeting will be on Monday, November 4th @ 5:30 pm.
**All parents/guardians are welcome to attend Divine Mercy School Council meetings.

Thank you very much to all families who visited our Open House
on September 19th. It was a lovely community event. We
appreciate all of your purchases at the Book Fair. You helped raise
about $1900.00 that will go towards more books/ products for our

school library that all students will be able to enjoy. We hope everyone was able to enjoy a
delicious ice cream treat!

We are so blessed to have Father John lead us in mass this year and join us at the school for
regular visits. Brother Michael willl also be making regular visits every other Wednesday.



Our Terry Fox 'On the Move' Marathon took place on Friday, September 20, 2024. The staff and
students had a beautiful day to walk together for a great cause. We at Divine Mercy are very proud
to have surpassed our school goal of $500.00 for the Terry Fox Foundation this year. Thank you to
all who donated! Thank you for continuing your generous support this year and over the many
years. It is greatly appreciated!

Pizza days are �nally here! Students have been asking for pizza days for weeks. Rememeber to
make your purchases through cash online. Our �rst pizza day took place on Tuesday, October 1st.
We thank the parents and grade 8's for helping deliver the pizza. The attached information was sent
out a few weeks ago.



The National Day for Truth and Reconciliation and Orange Shirt Day took place on September 30th.
Orange Shirt Day is an indigenous led grassroots commemorative day intended to raise awareness
of the individual, family and community inter-generational impacts of residential schools, and to
promote the concept of 'Every Child Matters." The orange shirt is a symbol of stripping away
culture, freedom and self-esteem experienced by indigenous children over generations.





Photo Retake Day

Photo day took place this past Tuesday, October 1st. For those who
missed it,
Reminder: Photo retake day will take place on Monday, November 4,
2024.

Divine Mercy is holding a Food Drive from October 7th- 16th which is World Food Day. All non-
perishable foods collected will be donated to Eden Food for Change, which serves over 500 low-
income families every month through their Food Bank programs.
You may also make a monetary donation virtually https://edenvfd.org/�nd

A preview of what's to come:
-All day Halloween dance fundraising party to support school-
sponsored student experiences and trips to offset costs related to
transportation and programs.
-themed baskets created by each class
-pumpkin decorating

STAY TUNED FOR MORE INFO!!





We will be having our annual CCAT Testing for all grade 4 students
on Monday, October 28th, Tuesday, October 29th and Wednesday,
October 30th. The Canadian Cognitive Abilities Test (CCAT) is
administered system-wide annually with Grade 4 students as part of
the gifted screening process. Additionally, the CCAT test results
provide valuable information for all students and can be used to
help identify at-risk students and adapt instruction.

CCAT is a test that measures:
Critical thinking
Problem solving skills
Learning ability
Ability to digest and apply new information

The CCAT testing will be administered using an online assessment . Students completing the
testing will require a Chromebook that will be provided in class. More information will be coming
soon!
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Divine Mercy is an allergen aware school. There are pupils and
staff in attendance who suffer from severe and life threatening
allergies to certain foods, such as dairy, peanut and nut products.
Exposure to even the smallest quantities can cause severe life
threatening reactions. Anaphylaxis is a severe and life threatening
allergic reaction. The most common allergen triggers are food,
insect stings, medications, and latex. An anaphylactic reaction
involves symptoms from two or more body systems. We would
appreciate the cooperation of the entire school community by

NOT sending any lunches or snacks that contain nut or nut by products which could potentially
harm a pupil. Please make sure that all of your children’s caregivers are aware of the food
restrictions. Students are also encouraged daily to wash their hands before and after eating meals.
Please do not send food for birthdays or special occasions . We look forward to your co-operation
in making this a safe year for all of our pupils



Dufferin-Peel Catholic District School Board has developed a
Concussion Policy and Guidelines for students who have been
diagnosed with a concussion by either a medical doctor or nurse
practitioner. School staff cannot diagnose a concussion. Anytime a
student reports to the o�ce with a head injury, the parent/guardian
will be contacted and the incident will be entered into the school’s
“Documentation of Head Injuries” log. This is precautionary only,
and we ask that you check your child when he/she gets home for
any signs of a concussion or illness. We will also encourage you to
go onto our school website, where a brochure containing
information about Concussions is provided. Again this is a
precautionary measure and for information purposes.

Please be reminded that the front of the school is designated as a
“Bus Loading Zone.” Parents/guardians are not permitted to pick up
or drop off students in this zone. The safety of our students is our
priority. Please drop off or pick up students in the designated
school parking lot or the Kiss and Ride area.

Arrival
Students will be provided access to the school beginning at 8:15
am each morning. Please note that there is no teacher supervision
of students in the school yard prior to this time. Parents are not
permitted to enter the school doors with their child(ren). Doors will
be locked again after the bell. If students arrive late, they must go
directly to the o�ce for a late slip.

Dismissal:
We will be dismissing students at the conclusion of the school day, at 3:00pm. If you have a child
in the primary grades, teachers will wait with them until they are directly given to an adult listed on
his/ her pick up list. If you have an older child, please ensure that they know how they are getting
home and with whom. Bus students will begin loading the bus right at the bell.

Make a plan!
It is so important for families to always establish a plan for how children are getting home and
students are leaving school by 3:00 pm. Please be sure to share this plan with your child's teacher.



If the plan should change, please be sure to let the school know, so we are aware.

Please ensure that your child arrives at school with all the items
they need for the day. We realize that there will be occasions
where students forget something at home. You can ring the
doorbell outside for the o�ce, and parents/guardians who are
dropping off items/lunches for their children can leave at the front
table upon entering the school. Please label the item clearly with
your child's name and class.

Children need frequent reminders that name-calling, put-downs and
violence are never appropriate responses to disagreements or
arguments, regardless of the provocation. Parents are urged to
rehearse assertiveness skills with their children such as saying
�rmly, ― “Please Stop”, “I don’t like it when..” “Leave me alone”

Playground Safety Rules:
* Respect each other by being polite, friendly and co-operative
* Keep hands and feet to yourself
* Allow others to join in your games
* Play fairly and safely
* Play with acceptable toys and equipment
* Respect school property
* Line up quietly when the bell rings
* Avoid con�icts and injuries
* NO standing in the middle or walking through active games
* NO leaving school property
* NO name-calling or making fun of others, using inappropriate language or gestures
* NO �ghting, pushing, tripping, lifting, grabbing, body-checking, scratching, pinching, spitting or
biting
* NO unsafe or rough games: wrestling, tackling, play �ghting

Remember to: THINK before speaking— Is it Thoughtful, Helpful, Inspiring, Necessary, Kind?



Clubs and Activities

Thank you to all the staff and grade 8 students that continue to
dedicate their time and energy to allow for many additional learning
opportunities outside the classroom. Activities that are already
underway include:

Cross Country
Volleyball
Soccer
Well-being and health leaders/ representatives-Intermediates
Primary Lego club and Board Game club- grade 8 leader
Basketball club-- grade 8 leaders
softball club-grade 8 leader
Thanksgiving Food Drive Committee
Girls club
Choir
O�ce helpers and washroom/hall monitors- grade 5, 6 and 8 leaders

Upcoming PD Day and Holiday
The school is closed to students on Friday, October 11th, 2024 for
our PA Day, and on Monday, October 14th for Thanksgiving.

2024-2025 Approved School year Calendar

Important Dates

Tuesday, October 1st- PHOTO DAY!
Wednesday, October 2nd- Catholic School Council meeting @ 5:30
pm/Holy Communion meeting with parents @ 7:00 pm/ �rst pizza
day
Wednesday, October 9th- Con�rmation meeting for parents @ 7:00 pm



Thursday, October 10th- Family Cross Country Meet
Friday, October 11th- PA Day: Provincial priorities
Monday, October 14th- Thanksgiving/ No school
Wednesday, October 23rd- Bus Driver Appreciation Day
Tuesday, October 24th- Board Cross Country Meet
Monday, October 28-30th- CCAT testing
Thursday, October 31st-HALLOWEEN/ Dance-a-thon

Sandra Viola
Sandra is using Smore to create beautiful newsletters


